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MY TAKE....from Sima Kahn, MD, NAHAC President                           
      
     January was dizzying in a lot of ways, and more than likely, the trend will continue for some time.  
Congress quickly took first steps to repeal the Patient Protection and Affordable Care Act (ACA); we will 

have to wait to see what portions, if any, are retained and what eventually replaces features that are terminated. 
     In the meantime, discussion continues to focus on dismantling the insurance exchanges and doing away with 
the individual mandate.  But very little attention has been focused on other components of ACA that could be in 
jeopardy, such as the Prevention and Public Health Fund.   
     Never heard of it?  Well, an interesting letter to the editor in a North Dakota newspa-
per says the fund is “our nation's largest single investment in prevention...provid[ing] 
more than $6 billion since 2010 to support a variety of public health activities in every 
state. This includes initiatives that detect and respond to infectious disease threats, pre-
vent lead poisoning, fight obesity and curb tobacco use.”*   
     I chose to cite that particular facet of ACA because most health advocates would 
agree that prevention is an essential part of improving overall population health.  It 
would be unfortunate if the fund is the proverbial baby thrown out with the bathwater 
and not replaced.  There might be other similar provisions that need very careful re-
view.   
     One part of NAHAC’s mission is the active pursuit of policy change that leads to ex-
cellent person-centered healthcare.  So, the broader issue is this:  we as health advo-
cates must be well-informed about and actively engaged in the discussion of healthcare 
issues and be ready to act individually and collectively for the sake of our clients.   
     That’s why we chose to be advocates, isn’t it? 
*The letter writer is Debbie Swanson, Director-Grand Forks Public Health Department.  Her op-ed appeared in the West Fargo 
Pioneer, 2/1/17, under the headline Protect America’s Prevention and Public Health Fund. 
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Road to Certification 

PACB Needs Your Input on Eligibility Criteria by February 17 
     The Patient Advocate Certification Board (PACB) is inviting comments on the Draft of the Eligibility Criteria for pa-
tient/healthcare advocates.  Advocates seeking to become Board-Certified Patient Advocates (BCPA) will have to es-
tablish eligibility before taking a qualifying examination.  NAHAC Vice President and Treasurer Lee Mulert served on 
the task force that created the criteria and is asking advocates to take 15 to 30 minutes to weigh in. 

 Click on this link http://pacboard.org/bcpa-exam-eligibility-criteria-public-review/  
 Download and review the Draft of the Eligibility Criteria. 
 Complete the form that is provided. 
Comments must be on the designated form and will be accepted only through        
February 17, 2017. 
     “As your national professional organization, NAHAC believes that efforts to establish 

high standards of ethics and practice in the field are increasingly important,” Mulert commented.  “Your input will en-
sure that the eligibility criteria are reflective of today’s healthcare challenges.” 

http://nahac.com/
http://www.westfargopioneer.com/opinion/4209071-letter-protect-americas-prevention-and-public-health-fund
http://nahac.com/EmailTracker/LinkTracker.ashx?linkAndRecipientCode=kjVEBdpLiQDqeR%2f2i8gLHCKhStqocvGvYH3cYwFhmA%2fJ2xsTWXccMaUCnJuLOTt%2bEJp53g9uc1puedbJiidcmSt%2b8zef7V26WXDQh71UryM%3d


  The KNACK  
    February 2017 ...page 2 

 
RESOURCES FOR ADVOCATES 
Staying abreast of everything that’s going on in healthcare is demanding; that’s why The 
KNACK is here with some suggestions.  Curl up with a good web site (the headers are live 
links), and add to your advocacy knowledge.  And if you are not following NAHAC on Twitter 
(@joinNAHAC), start now.  There are always useful resources and interesting reading to dis-
cover there.   
 
4 Key Steps to Building Strong Patient-Provider Communication 
NAHAC lasered in on person-centered healthcare at last November’s conference.  Attendees and session leaders 
alike agreed that “patient-centered” does not go quite far enough toward improving the U.S. healthcare system.  
Nevertheless, many provider practices are adopting a patient-centered model as a way to improve engagement 
and satisfaction.  Read about a compelling survey and the whitepaper that came out of it in this article from Pa-
tientEngagementHIT. 
 
Become a Medicare Pro 
Offered by the Medicare Rights Center, Medicare Interactive (MI) is an easy-to-navigate wellspring of Medicare 
information for new beneficiaries, families and caregivers, health and patient advocates, and providers.  There is 
also MI Pro, online curriculum specifically for professionals.  Learn more about the Medicare Rights Center at 
https://www.medicarerights.org/ 
 
How to Start a Professional Organization 
In September and Nov/Dec issues of The KNACK, we featured the Washington State Health Advocacy Association 
and Greater Chicago Advocates as examples of regional organizations that adhere to NAHAC standards but also 
serve very specific audiences in unique ways.  If you are contemplating getting together with other patient advo-
cates in your area, this concise checklist from Greydan Communications asks pertinent questions to help you get 
started. 

GOT A STORY IDEA FOR The KNACK? 
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FEBRUARY EDUCATION TALK 

 
    Joining us in February for the monthly Education Talk is John Dyben, DHSc, MCAP, CMHP.  Dr. Dyben is 
clinical director of the Hanley Center of Origins Behavioral Healthcare.  In a presentation entitled 

“Painting the Broken Clock:  The Inseparable Relationship Between Addiction and 
Family Systems,” he will address issues faced by healthcare advocates whose clients 
are dealing with substance abuse.  Is the family environment a contributing factor?  
Dr. Dyben likens ignoring the family dynamic to trying to fix a broken clock by 
painting it.  What is the role of the advocate in this instance?  Find out on February 
23, 2017, at 5:00PM Eastern Time.    

For complete call in details, visit http://nahac.com/Educational-Talk  
     This Education Talk is a benefit for NAHAC members only.   

Become a member  today at http://nahac.com/application and enjoy all the bene-
fits of membership. 

http://www.nahac.com/
https://twitter.com/JoinNAHAC
http://patientengagementhit.com/news/4-key-steps-to-building-strong-patient-provider-communication
https://www.medicareinteractive.org/
https://www.medicarerights.org/
http://www.greydancommunications.com/2011/08/starting-from-scratch/
https://www.facebook.com/NationalAssociationofHealthcareAdvocacyConsultants/
https://twitter.com/JoinNAHAC
http://nahac.com/Educational-Talk
http://nahac.com/application

